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Open Hearts, Open Minds, Open Doors 

"Happy are the pure in heart; they will see God." (Matthew 5:8) 
 

Greetings to you all in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! 
 

As our summer is getting much greener now, our spiritual journey in this season is going much 

deeper walking with Jesus. Howôs your summer vacation time going with you all if you already 

have it? Do you see the grace of God wherever you visit? And do you feel blessed or happy as you 

see the grace of God around you?  
 

One day, I drove to the bookstore in Eau Claire with my kids because they became bored staying at 

home all day long without going to school during summer break. As soon as we arrived at the 

bookstore, I unleashed them opening the doors widely for them, ñGo kiddos, you are free! Find 

your happiness!ò 
 

As they were searching for something that they wanted, I was also walking around the bookstore 

reading some big titles of those books stacked on the bookshelves. Then interesting subjects started 

to grab my attention. But one of them was about ñHappinessò. I saw there was a quite good sizable 

section about this particular subject. And these titles went like thisé ñThe Art of Happiness; Hap-

piness: A Guide to Developing the Lifeôs Most Important Skills; The Book of Joy: Lasting Happi-

ness in a Changing World; Happiness Now; Happiness Project, Resisting Happiness, Psychology 
of Happiness: Seven Principles or Ten Principles or 12 Rules!ò  And now here is another one, 

ñHappiness Animal!ò These were all written by the happiness experts around the world, so called. 
 

It looks like ñHappinessò or being happy or staying in happiness is very important matter for us. 

No wonder why Jesus also talked about the happy people when he gave a sermon on the moun-

tainé because people want to be happy always. I am the one of them and there is no exception? 
 

Generally speaking, people feel happy when three things are fulfilled: having a controlling power, 

having an ability to work well and being recognized by others - the more, the better! In other 

words, holding a remote control at home is a key to the happiness, so called, ñmy will be done on 

earthò! It means, we start to feel unhappy if we are controlled by others; if we are not able to do 

much; and if nobody recognize us! Those are all about what we donôt ñwantò as well as what 

we ñwantò for our happiness. 
 

However, what is the true happiness for us who want to follow Christ taking our own cross, the 

true happiness that we ñneedò for the eternal Kingdom of God?  
 

ñHappy are those who reject the advise of the evil people; who do not follow the example of sin-

ners; or join those who have no use for God.  
          Instead, they find the joy obeying the law of Lord, and study it day and night.ò (Psalm 1:1-

2, GNT) 
 

Brothers and sisters in Christ, how do we pursue our happiness now during this season of deeper 

green? Are we looking for what we want - the temporary one, or for what we need - the eternal 

one? Which one is the true happiness for us? We are truly happy when we see Godôs will and when 

we follow it with our whole heart and strength even though we are not perfecté and even not right 

now but someday when only God recognize us as faithful children as we sing, ñGodôs will be done 

on earth as in heavenò!! 
 

Let us be happy in the freedom that Jesus brought us in this season as we seek the Kingdom of God first!!  
 

Grace and Peace,  Pastor K 

 

Scriptures & 

Sermon Titles 
 

August 6   

Holy Communion 

Genesis 32:22-31 

Romans 9:1-5 

Grace in Wesleyôs 

Hymn, ñAfter Send-

ing All Aheadéò 

from Wrestling Ja-

cobò by C. Wesley 

 

August 13  

Psalm 85:8-13 

Matthew 14:22-33 

(Pastor Gil White) 

 

August 20 

Genesis 45:1-5 

Romans 11:1-2a,  

29-32 

Matthew 15:(10-

20), 21-28 

(Pastor on vacation) 

 

August 27 

Genesis 1:26-31 

Big Questionï It 

Bothers Me!, 

ñSexuality Issue in 

the Bibleò 



Canton United Methodist Church News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

August Birthdays 
25- Bev Berger 

25- Barb Jahnke 

27- Kim Stoeberl 

28- Sierra Tatroe 

 

August Anniversaries 
14-  Jim & Bonnie Pannier 

 
If you know of someoneôs birthday 

or anniversary that is not listed but 

would like to be then please let me 

know.   

Rae Named AMC SID of the Year  

By Scott Barker, AMC Sports Information Director 

7/5/2017 

ST. LOUIS, Mo. ï The American Midwest Conference has announced 

that Travis Rae has been named the 2017 AMC Sports Information Director 

of the Year.  

Rae, a Rice Lake, Wisconsin native, joined William Woods (Mo.) staff in 

February of 2016, after spending the previous eight months as the Director of 

Communications with the National Amateur Sports (NAS) in Charlotte, N.C. 

  

"I am humbled by the vote of my peers in the AMC," said Rae. "We have a 

group of dedicated athletic communication professionals and to be honored by 

them is amazing. I wouldn't have achieved this without the help of my GA 

and student workers who helped out. My goal each day is to promote the Owl 

brand and William Woods student-athletes. We have been successful as a de-

partment in doing so - thanks to the hard work of our coaches and student-

athletes."  

 

Travisô parents are John & Lori Rae from the RL church with proud grandpar-

ents Bev & Glenn Berger of the Canton church.  The rest of this article can be 

found at http://wwuowls.com/news/2017/7/5/general-rae-named-amc-sid-of-

the-year.aspx.  
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Could we become a Dementia Friendly 

Faith Community?   
 

The Church and Society Committee has invited 

Trisha Bailkey, the Dementia Care Specialist 

with Aging and Disability Resource Center for 

Barron Rusk & Washburn Counties to join us 

Wednesday August 9th at 7:00 PM.   

 

Faith communities play a vital role in offering 

safe, supportive, and welcoming environments 

for people with dementia, including opportuni-

ties for meaningful engagement and spirituality.  

People who have dementia related disabilities 

can be uplifted by worship rituals and by hear-

ing favorite hymns and scripture passages. 

 

Family members also have spiritual needs.  Car-

ing for a loved one can span many years, leav-

ing family caregivers weary, isolated, frustrated, 

and depressed.  At the same time, they may 

grieve the loss of who the person once was.  

Some families may be reluctant to ask for help 

from their place of worship.  Although frequent 

offers of support may be turned down, one day 

an offer may be accepted. 

 

Many of us have known people with dementia 

or related disabilities and wished that we were 

more informed on how to be understanding, ac-

cepting, and useful.  Trisha will discuss what 

would be required of us to become more 

ñdementia friendlyò as a faith community. 

 

We would love to have a majority of the mem-

bers of our congregation to hear Trisha and dis-

cuss the possibilities for us and bring up some 

questions anyone might have.  Because our 

speaker is coming at 7:00 PM, we will have cof-

fee and cookies available.  Please join us Au-

gust 9th. 

 

Larry Neve for Church and Society 

Feed Our Kids Backpack Program 

In the Rice Lake School District 48% of all students re-

ceive free and reduced-price school lunches and breakfast. 

These children rely on this program for nutritious meals 

but what happens over the weekends? In a survey in 2016 

two in five students reported going hungry at least once in 

the last 30 days. Families struggle with meeting rent, utili-

ties and other necessary bills. One place to cut cost is a 

food budget. 

In February our Missions Committee invited interested 

members of the community to a meeting to discuss for-

mation of a weekend backpack program. The response was 

overwhelming and the Feed Our Kids program had its be-

ginnings. Through the program students can request a 

backpack of food at the end of each school week to insure 

that they have meals and snacks to meet their needs. The 

committee will be concentrating on elementary students to 

begin with but if any older students are in need they will 

be included. The only individuals who will know who re-

ceives the backpacks will be the school liaisons. 

There has already been a great response to this project. 

There is no doubt that the program will grow as families 

become more aware of it. The Feed Our Kids committee is 

reaching out to organizations, clubs and churches to help 

with financial support as well as volunteer help. To be-

come a Backpack Buddy there are a number of options: 

¶ Sponsor a child for 1 weekend $ 5.00 

¶ Sponsor a child for 1 month $ 22.00 

¶ Sponsor a child for 3 months $ 66.00 

¶ Sponsor a child for 6 months $132.00 

¶ Sponsor a child for 1 year $198.00 

The program operates under the auspices of the Boys and 

Girls Club in Rice Lake. Donations can be sent to: Feed 

Our Kids, c/o Boys and Girls Club, PO Box 734, Rice 

Lake. Indicate Feed Our Kids in the check memo line. 

Your help can make a difference in a child's life. 



July 30 

 

Canton Special 

Music 

LOUD Offering 

 

1:00 pm Golf Out-

ing for PPP 

July 31 

 

9:30 Bible Study 

 

 

1 

 

3:30 Missions 

2 

 

9:00 Clergy 

Meeting  

3 4 5 

6 

 

VBS Kids Special 

Song 

 

12:00 Cantonôs 

Service at Mary 

BQôs  

7 

 

9:30 Bible Study 

 

 

8 

 

 

 

6:30 pm Canton 

Ad Council 

Meeting 

9 

 

1:00 UMW Ex-

ecutive 

 

3:00 SPRC  

7:00 Dementia 

Program 

10 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7:00 Finance 

11 12 

13 

 

14 

 

9:30 Bible Study 

 

7:00 Trustees  

15 

 

 

16 

 

9:00 Clergy 

Meeting 

 

17 18 19 

20 

 

After serviceï 

Worship meeting 

 

2:45 Circuit Cook

-out (see article) 

21 

 

9:30 Bible Study 

 

4:00 Newsletter 

Deadline 

22 23 

 

 

3:30 Ping-Pong 

Club 

24 25 26 

27 

 

Museum Service 

for both churches 

 

28 29 

 

9:00 Newsletter 

Folders 

 

Pastor in Bara-

boo 

 

30 

 

8::30 Menôs 

Breakfast 

 

3:30 Ping-Pong 

Club 

31 

 

7:00 Ad Council? 

  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Cantonôs service is at 9:00 am.              Rice Lakeôs service is at 10:30 am.   

Pastorôs Office Hours are typically Tuesday-Thursday from 1:00 pmï 4:00 pm or later unless otherwise posted and by appointment.  

<ðð-    4:00ð7:00 pm  Vacation Bible School  ðð> 

<<<ðððð 

<<ð-    Pastor on Vacation    ð-> 

ð->>



August Birthdays 
 

1- Doris Smith 

2- James Campbell 

3- Darlene Johnecheck 

5- Ron Turgeson 

7- Ed Forrester 

8- Clarissa Clingenpeel 

8- Becki George 

8- Michelle Kilcoyne 

8- James Wallin 

8- Morgan West 

9- Cecil Deutsch 

9- Trenton Kohel 

11- William Aune 

14- Harold Quarderer 

15- Gregory Aune 

15- Ginny Swanson 

16- Dianne Barkley 

16- Donna Cook 

17- Charleigh Manley 

19- Betsy Gerland 

23- Cecil Kippenhan 

24- Kaylie Kraczek 

24- Margie Haines 

24- Terri Morse 

29- Chris Buergi 

31- Maria Ross 
 

August Anniversaries 
 

1-   Mike & Heather Madison 

3- Bill & Nancy Zabel 

6- Jerry & Shirley Olson 

12- Rebecca & Jim Wallin 

15- Brian & Kyra Larson 

29-  Larry & Michelle  

 Kilcoyne 

29- Neil & Sue Tollander 
 

If your birthday or anniversary is not 

listed then please call the office to 

update your info.  ~Steph      

A Strawberry Thank You 

The Strawberry Festival has come and gone and what a beautiful day we 

had. The weather was perfect, the first Mommsen strawberries were sweet 

and flavorful and the beans, barbecue and shortcakes were delicious as 

usual. I have heard so many people say that they are the best that they have 

ever tasted. 

I can't thank you, the people of this congregation, enough for all of the 

hard work that you put into helping to make the Strawberry Festival hap-

pen. It takes everyone working together to pull it off, starting with the buy-

ing and publicity ahead of time, the early Monday morning strawberry 

pickers followed by our dedicated hullers and mashers. While this was go-

ing on at church, Nancy K. and crew were making shortcake biscuits at the 

Masonic Lodge. By the time 1 o'clock rolled around, the Star Circle ladies 

were busy in the kitchen fixing the barbecue and the strawberries were on 

their way to the Mason's while the biscuits were on their way to church. 

On Tuesday morning donations were coming in, the barbecue was heating, 

coleslaw got mixed, beans and drinks were made and tables set for the an-

ticipated crowd. Meanwhile, Joyce F. gets my award for the most creative 

ñApril Foolsò stunt that anyone has ever played on me. She thought I could 

use a laugh and laugh I did. You'll have to ask her what she did. 

It takes so many of you to make the ñFestivalò possible. Your donations, 

publicity, buying, food preparation, strawberry picking, hulling and mash-

ing, serving, greeting, cashiering, waiting on tables and clean-up after-

wards were appreciated and needed in order to make things happen. Some 

of you worked on both Monday and Tuesday, some of you came early 

Tuesday afternoon and worked on through the day and some of you were 

first time workers that we were delighted to have. From a little blond 7 

year old to a grandmother who is nearly 97, none of you could we have 

done without. And, of course, the ñStrawberry Festivalò itself would not be 

possible without the gracious generosity of the Mommsen family. You are 

all awesome and as I looked around the room on Monday and Tuesday, 

what did I see? SMILES ï lots and lots of SMILES. 

We served just under 300 people and after expenses our current total 

stands at $1,169.30. This money will go to mission projects that will be 

determined by the Administrative Council. Half of the proceeds will go to 

local mission programs and half will go to world wide programs. The 

Strawberry Festival not only gives us the opportunity to know each other 

better by working together, but allows us to reach out in friendship and 

love to the community as people come into the church to share in the 

ñFestivalò and then to help make the lives of people better by our dona-

tions. 

Thank you everyone. You are a wonderful group   

of people to work with.  

Karen and Russell 



New Summer Sermon Series: 

 ñTwo Questions - It Bothers Me!ò 

 

Now have your pondered about the violence and the 

human sexuality in the bible as you journey with God 

and the stories of Israel from the beginning? If you 

have, those two Sundays will be the ones that you 

wonôt miss because you will hear about these issues 

during our regular worship hour. Join us! 

 

¶ 8/27 On Human Sexuality in the Bible: ñBe Fruit-

ful and Multiply?ò 

¶ 9/3 On Genocide/Violence in the Bible: ñGo, Ut-

terly Destroy?ò  

 Volunteers (Leaders, mentors and helpers) 

are needed for youth and confirmation class. 

 

For the 2017/18 school year, Rice Lake First and 

Canton UM Community Youths (grades 6th  

through 12th) will have two exciting opportunities 

throughout the school year. 

 

¶ MYF (Methodist Youth Fellowship)  - every 

other Wednesdays after school 

¶ Confirmation Class / Youth Spiritual Formation 

- every other Wednesdays after school 

 

Without volunteers and helpers for our young 

Christians or those who want to know more about 

the way of Jesus, it won't be happening. To show 

our strong support and make that happen for their 

spiritual growing, we need your gifts and experi-

ence or just your presence for anyone who has a 

passion/love for Youth and their growing in Christ.  

 

Please, sign up through the officeé as you take this 

special opportunity to serve and grow with them... 

but feel free to ask if you have any questions.  

Please mark in your calendars... 
 

1. Confirmation/Baptism Class Orientation (Parents 

and Students - 7th and older ) on September 20 & 27 

from 4:30 p.m. - 5:30 p.m. 

 

2. Youth Lock-In on September 29-30 

 

3. Work Day with Fellowship for all men and women 

   September 9th @8 a.m.  

Give Me That Old Time Religion  
 

Once again those who attend Canton and First United Method-

ist Churches have the opportunity to turn back the clock as we 

worship in the old Ebenezer Lutheran Church at the Pioneer 

Museum, Hwy W, in Cameron. Join us Sunday, August 27th! 

The gates will open at 9:45 AM and our old-time service 

begins at 10:30 AM. There is no charge for admission. Peri-

od dress is always welcome and adds to the fun.  

 

Coffee will be served before the service in air-conditioned 

comfort just a stone's throw from the church. A potluck meal 

will follow the worship service. Join the fun, and enjoy good 

food, good friends, and great fellowship.  

 

After lunch, we've all been welcomed by the staff to stay and 

explore our wonderful historical museum. Hope to see you 

there!  



WANTEDï Bottles for Laundry Soap 
 

We are in need of more bottles for the laun-

dry soap  we make and give to various plac-

es in need like the Warming House, Benja-

minôs House, and the food pantry.  2 quart 

sized bottles are preferred.  Thanks for your 

support for this project.  If you have any 

questions please give Nancy Kahl a call, 

715-234-8318.  

 

Circuit NW08 August 
Cookout  

 
2ÉÃÅ ,ÁËÅ Ǫ #ÁÎÔÏÎ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈÅÓ 
,ÁÄÙÓÍÉÔÈ &ÁÉÔÈ 5ÎÉÔÅÄ -ÅÔÈÏÄÉÓÔ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

.ÏÒÔÈÅÒÎ $ÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓ #Ï-ÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÖÅ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 
ɉ"ÉÒÃÈ×ÏÏÄȟ "ÒÕÃÅȟ %ØÅÌÁÎÄȟ Ǫ 7ÅÙÅÒÈÁÅÕÓÅÒɊ 

 

Sunday, Aug. 20th  

at 2:45/3:00 pm 

@ Pastor Markôs Farm 
 

ñKormann Familyò Gospel Bluegrass will sing at 

3:00 pm.  We will eat following the music around 

4:15. 

 

Brats and hamburgers will be served, PLEASE 

BRING A DISH TO PASS. Plates, cups, silverware, 

and drink will be provided.  Bring a chair to sit on.   

 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 
 

(Donation box will be out for help with renting the 

tent and music.) 

 

0ÁÓÔÏÒ -ÁÒË "ÁÒÔÌÅÔÔȭÓ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÉÓ ρπςψφ7 7ÈÉÔȤ

ÌÏÃË ,ÁÎÅȟ %ØÅÌÁÎÄ 7) υτψσυȟ ÁÎÙ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÃÁÌÌ 

ÍÅ ÁÔ χρυ-τρυ-σχςτȢ    

Haiti School Supplies     
 

Here is a list of school supplies that we need to send 

to Haiti.  With all the back to school sales coming 

soon, this would be the time to get them.   

Thank you so much for your support! 

 

*All items must be new.  No glue please.  Lists for the 

taking are available on the narthex bulletin board. 

*Spiral notes books    70-80 pages 

(Spiral notebooks need to be plain covered notebooks.) 

Stick-style BIC pens  (black or blue) 

#2 Pencils  (unsharpened w/out ads) 

Pencil sharpener  (enclosed type) 

1" x 2" Pink Eraser 

12" Ruler with metric 

6" Protractor with metric 

24 ct box of Crayola crayonsï (must be Crayola) 

5" Blunt tip scissors 

8" Scissors (for teachers) 

Red marking pens 

White chalk 

Chalkboard eraser 

Crayola Magic markers 

Paper clips (50-100 count box) 


